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[Dr. McKinley, message, Life’s Greatest Quest]     <side 1 @ 321> 
Thank you Lori for coming and blessing out hearts and lives with that song 
tonight. Thank each of you for coming and being here and being a part of 
the Connection Service tonight. I’m glad you’re here and trusting that God 
is going to provide love and encouragement and hope in your life tonight. 
Let me just take one moment and say that a… many of you have called my 
office in the last few days and have asked if you could get a copy of the 
list that I went through so hurriedly last Wednesday night and a… just 
because I have screened those notes doesn’t mean that I’m always counting 
on you to get them all. That’s not, that’s not the intent. It’s just 
sometimes to us a visual means of communication as well as to use a… 
something that you can hear and I just felt that in preparation for the 
Lord’s Supper if we could just sort of think through who we are in Christ 
that it might have great benefit to us. And so if you’ll open your 
Connection Guide to the next to the last page tonight you will see that it 
says, last week, and I’ve given you that entire list in print form, those 
of you who’ve been wanting to get it, of all the Scriptures of what it 
means to be in Christ and of course, all of this relates to the fact that 
we’ve been talking together about looking for love in all the right 
places. And when we started the Connection Service we started by focusing 
on what is called the greatest of all commandments, not by me, not by our 
church or denomination, not by any group or council of Christians but it’s 
what Jesus Christ said is the greatest of all commandments. It’s found in 
Mark chapter 12 and Jesus simply said this. 
 
“You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul, 
with all your mind and with all your strength. This is the first 
commandment and the second is like it. You shall love your neighbor as 
yourself.” 
 
And so what we’ve said already is that simply looking for love in the 
right places means first that we must learn what it means to love God, 
then we have to see ourselves as God sees us and then we learn to love 
others. Once we have been intoxicated by the love of God and once we have 
been changed by the love of God in our own individual lives. I guess what 
I’m trying to say to you is that I’m trying to help all of us to see and 
all of us to understand that life is like a crossword puzzle and you have 
to put both the vertical and the horizontal pieces together if it’s all 
going to work. It is interdependent and just as I am to love people around 
me I can’t do it unless I love God properly and unless I have the right 
view and the right love for myself. And the Bible clearly teaches as I’ve 
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just read to you that love for God is incomplete if it does not include 
loving one another. So having spent time talking about loving God and 
loving myself it’s now time for us to turn our attention to loving our 
neighbor, loving our neighbor’s as ourselves. And so tonight I’m going to, 
as though it were, establish the introduction to what will be the 
remainder in this series of messages as we study together as we consider 
together what it means to love one another. 
 
Now by way of background and by way of help for me I wanna just ask a 
question and do a quick survey across this congregation tonight. I wanna 
ask you how many of you at one time or another in your life have taken 
lessons of some kind? How many of you have taken some kind of lessons? 
That’s almost unanimous. A variety of backgrounds, a variety of lessons 
and many of us have taken time and invested energy and given of ourselves 
to try to develop a variety of skills. Now, let me just find this, let’s 
break this down just a little bit. Knowing that we’ve done lessons let me 
find out what kind you’ve done. How many of you’ve taken music lessons in 
your life? Well, why aren’t you up here helping us sing and share? [pause 
for slight congregation laughter] The Bible says make a joyful noise to 
the Lord, it doesn’t say have a degree in music and so if a… you wanna do 
that, that’s a great point of ministry for you. But that’s interesting. 
Many of you’ve taken music lessons. How bout swimming lessons, anybody 
done that? Good. Golf lessons? All right. Dancing lessons? Now you realize 
this is a Baptist church and that’s called confession when you’re in this 
church. [pause for more laughter] I just wanna be sure you know that. 
[pause] Painting, anybody, oil, watercolor, house-painting anybody? 
[slight laugher] All right. How bout public speaking have any of you taken 
lessons in public speaking? Good, we’re glad to know that. Guys take a 
look we need some more teachers, they’re out there. Scuba diving? Anybody 
done that? Horseback riding? Skiing, water, snow, ice, whatever? Foreign 
languages? Yeah, look at this, it’s incredible. You guys have done so many 
things and it’s such a reflection of what is so true and what is so real 
about every one of us and that is that God made us with this incredible 
urge and this incredible desire to learn. And there’s something about you 
and something about me that constantly lives in a search mode of trying to 
learn more, to develop myself, to increase my skills so that my life will 
be better and that my experience will be broader and many of us really do 
believe that as we take lessons that those lessons will help us to 
increase skills to have a more fulfilled and a more meaningful life. But 
you know if I tonight were to really press home the point of lessons I 
fear that while we have taken lessons to learn a variety of things very 
few of us in this room have taken lessons to learn the most important 
things in life. In fact while we love to learn I wonder how many of us 
have ever really learned to love and how many of us have ever really 
considered what is involved in the most precious, the most vital aspect of 
life, learning to love the members of our family, learning how to love our 
friends, learning how to love and to develop positive and healthy 
relationship with other people. And it’s amazing to me that while we give 
time and energy and money and, and all sorts of things to learn lessons 
that really don’t ultimately change the fulfillment of life, we fail to 
take lessons where we many times need them the most. I can tell you that 
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as a pastor I’ve spent a lot of hours in offices talking to people about 
crisis in their life and I can tell you that very few people have ever 
wept in my office over the condition of their nine iron. Very few people 
have ever wept in my office over their ability or inability to effectively 
do a backhand in tennis. You know I just found that people don’t come and 
weep and grieve over those kinds of things. But what I will tell you has 
happened is that I have sat and listened for hours to people weep and 
mourn and grieve over the fact that they were in conflict with their mate, 
conflict with their children, conflict with a friend and have dealt with 
the fact that in their lives they are dealing with broken relationships 
and every day in the life of the ministry of this church and churches like 
it all across America, there’re a steady stream of tears of people who are 
saying my life is going down the tubes because my relationships are 
broken. And yet we’ve learned to do so many things and we haven’t learned 
to love. You see it’s the breakdown in our families, it’s the breakdown in 
our communities, it’s the breakdown of relationships in our culture that 
really becomes one of the most essential functions that we can perform as 
the Church of Jesus Christ and that is that we can become a training 
ground and we can become a teaching platform to help people to build 
quality relationships, because everything in this book is about 
relationships, the vertical relationship to God, the horizontal 
relationship and the crossword puzzle of how to put it all together. And 
so beginning tonight we’re going to dive in to the love chapter of the 
Bible and in an introductory fashion we’re going to try to embrace and to 
understand more of what it means to love the way God intends for us to 
love. 
 
I gave you this quote on the first night that we were together but I 
believe it bears repeating tonight. It’s the words of Neil Strait and he 
said: 
 
“Love is the one ingredient of which the world never tires and of which 
there is never an abundance. The world will never outgrow its need for 
love.” 
 
And just as the world has this incredible and insatiable need for world, 
you and a…, for love, you and I have that same need in our individual 
lives. And so it’s vital that we learn to love and to love as God intends. 
Now, let’s just be honest tonight, just as there are different results and 
different capacities based on the lessons that you have taken in the past 
so it is with us in our loving lessons beginning tonight. Some of you took 
golfing lessons and you’ve become better golfers. Others of you are still, 
you know, well, frustrated, you know? Some of you are still repenting 
every time you try to play, you know, eighteen holes. And some of us are 
struggling because we have not necessarily mastered the things that we’ve 
learned in the fundamentals and so it is tonight that there will be a 
variety of different capacities and different abilities as it relates to 
love. But the Bible stands as a living testimony an and eternal record 
that God can take anybody and make them a person who lives a love filled 
life by the power of Jesus Christ. 
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In fact may I remind you that 1st Corinthians 13 the passage that we’re 
going to look at tonight is actually penned and is actually applauded and 
lauded as one of the most beautiful oratory pieces in all of Scripture. 
It’s a beautiful literary piece that describes the wonder of love and 
guess who wrote it? By the power and the inspiration of the Holy Spirit it 
was the apostle Paul. Not exactly a guy who was a loving kind of a guy. In 
fact when we first meet him he was a guy who led a band of zealots to 
stone a believer. He was a man who was known for being driven, a man who 
was callous, a man who was hardened, a man who had every quality but the 
quality of love. But when he met Jesus Christ, Jesus Christ exploded the 
natural propensity of his life to love and turned him into a man who 
supernaturally was overflowing with the love of God. And so just as God 
transformed Paul’s life, He can and will transform our lives and tonight 
what I want us to do is just to begin to read and to see in an overview 
what does this passage say about the importance and the significance of 
life’s greatest quest, the quest to love? Let’s read it together. 1st 
Corinthians chapter 13 beginning in verse 1, the Bible says: 
 
1Though I speak with the tongues of men and of angels, but have not love, I 
have become a sounding brass or a clanging cymbal. 2And though I have the 
gift of prophecy, and understand all mysteries and all knowledge, and 
though I have all faith so that I could remove mountains, but have not 
love, I am nothing. 3And though I bestow all my goods to feed the poor, and 
though I give my body to be burned, but have not love, it profits me 
nothing. 4Love suffers long and is kind; love does not envy; love does not 
parade itself, is not puffed up; 5does not behave rudely, does not seek its 
own, is not provoked, thinks no evil; 6does not rejoice in iniquity, but 
rejoices in the truth; 7bears all things, believes all things, hopes all 
things, endures all things. 8Love never fails. But whether there are 
prophecies, they will fail; and whether there are tongues, they will 
cease; and whether there are, there is knowledge, it will vanish away. 9For 
we know in part and we prophesy in part. 10But when that which is perfect 
has come, then that which is in part will be done away. 11When I was a 
child, I spoke as a child, I understood as a child, I thought as a child; 
but when I became a man, I put away childish things. 12For now we see in a 
mirror dimly, but then face to face. Now I know in part, but then I shall 
know just as I also am known. 
 
And would you all join me in reading verse 13? 
 
And now abide faith, hope, love, these three; but the greatest of these is 
love. 
 
Here the Bible takes and gives us a picture of what love, God’s love, 
spiritual love looks like. And yet here the Bible qualifies this love and 
does it in very lofty terms but actually with very significant 
implications and I want us just to weigh out and I just want us to 
consider tonight what it says. 
 
In verse 1, chapter 13 it begins by talking about our speech and it says: 
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Though I speak with the tongues of men and speak with the tongues of 
angels and I have love it profits me nothing. 
 
Literally Paul is saying here, without love, all that I say is 
ineffective. Would you write that down tonight if you’re taking notes.  
 
Without love all that I say is ineffective. 
 
Now we live in a world that loves words. We live in a world that’s filled 
with communication and communicators. But Paul the apostle makes it clear 
that no matter how many words we may say or how eloquent the communication 
may be if all that we communicate lacks the one quality that ultimately 
communicates which is love, then ultimately we will fail. 
 
In the last century Winston Churchill was believed to be and was said to 
be one of the greatest communicators to live during that era of history. 
On June the 4th 1940 Churchill delivered his famed and eloquent speech at 
Dunkirk and he stood and he said: 
 
“We will fight on the beaches and we will fight on the landing grounds. We 
will fight in the fields and in the streets and we will fight in the hills 
and we will never surrender.” 
 
So impassioned and so strong were the words of Churchill. And John F. 
Kennedy, our president, once said: 
 
“Churchill mobilized the entire English language and sent it to battle.” 
 
He said this guy had the incredible ability to mobilize words and to move 
them and move people and to move a continent with it. And not only was he 
eloquent in his wisdom but he was also eloquent in his wit. It’s said that 
on one occasion that Winston Churchill was having tea with Lady Astor. It 
was a responsibility to which he had to give himself but not a privilege 
that he wanted to enjoy. And as they were sitting there she looked at him 
and said, “Winston, if you were my husband I would put arsenic in your 
tea.” And without a moments hesitation he looked at her and said, “And 
madam, if I were your husband I would drink it.” Heh! [pause for 
congregation laughter] He…he was just a guy who know how to turn a phrase. 
He was a guy who was brilliant in his use of words and obviously the 
entire world owes a great debt to the freedom, to the courage and to the 
virtue that was established and preserved because of Sir Winston 
Churchill. But you can have the eloquence of a Churchill, you can have the 
oratory, not only of history but of all of those who live in our day and 
yet, Paul says so absolutely that is I have all of this and I do not have 
love then it profits me nothing. 
 
It was David Livingston the missionary who says: 
 
“Love has the ability to leap over language barriers to reach people.”  
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Love communicates. May I share with you the reason that I believe that God 
has used Billy Graham in the way that He has around the world? Number one 
it’s because Billy has never failed to preach the gospel of the Lord Jesus 
Christ, purely, simply con… <turn tape> …but I believe that the other 
thing that has always been evident and it’s something that you can’t fully 
describe but you cannot dismiss it’s that Billy Graham loves people. It’s 
communicated through his eyes. It’s communicated through the passion of 
his voice. It’s communicated to people around the world and I believe that 
God u…has used him as a great human instrument of love and may people, may 
times have tried to assess and evaluate why is it that Billy Graham 
preaches and has so many people respond and others who are better 
preachers do not see the same thing? Only the sovereign knowledge and 
wisdom of God has that ultimate answer, but I believe that from a human 
perspective it has to do with love. Because if I do not have love, without 
love, all I say is ineffective. 
 
But then Paul goes on to say something else. Without love all that I know 
is incomplete. Listen to what he says: 
 
Though I have the gift of prophecy, (verse 2) and understand all mysteries 
and all knowledge, and though I have all faith, so that I could remove 
mountains, but have love, I am nothing. 
 
You see, Paul said, you’ve got to understand that to simply have knowledge 
and not to have love is to be meaningless. You can h…be Phi-Beta-Capa; you 
can have so many degrees that they call you Dr. Fahrenheit. [slight 
congregation laughter] You can be a member of the Mensch Society, you can 
know so many things, you can unscrew the inscrutable [more slight 
laughter] but if you don’t have love then you’re missing what matters in 
life. And I think this is a very important thing to say to a literate 
crowd as it relates to the Bible. Because you see, if we’re not careful we 
find ourselves so consumed with always trying to explain everything about 
the Bible and having so much knowledge about the Bible that we fail to 
live what the Bible says in our lives. Now I’m not against Bible 
knowledge, I believe we need to be as knowledgeable as can be. I believe 
we need to be diligent, study the Word of God to be approved unto God. We 
need to be a people of excellence but we must be careful about knowledge 
in and of itself because knowledge in and of itself is limited as to what 
it can do and if I have knowledge but I don’t have love then frankly my 
life is ultimately incomplete, it is incomplete! 
 
It’s interesting, I was reading just a few days ago, see if I can find 
this article, it’s entitled, Gigayikes. Heh, Gigayikes, it says: 
 
The technology advances of the last 20 years have resulted in the 
production of enormous amounts of information. This year alone (that’s 
2002) the world will generate over 2 gigabytes of information for every 
human being on the planet. As the amount of information available to us 
continues to grow our ability as humans to read and make use of 
information remains constant. Statistically human beings can read and 
process about 4 gigabytes of information in their lifetime. This certainly 
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makes for an interesting dilemma since the hard drive on the personal 
computer can contain 16 gigabytes of information or 4 times more than you 
can effectively use in your lifetime. Now add network connections and 
internet access and you have all the information you could ever want yet 
frustrating inability to make use of it on a timely basis or in an 
effective fashion. 
 
We live in a world that’s drowning with knowledge and knowledge is all 
around us and knowledge is everywhere. But what the Bible is clearly 
saying here is that love adds what facts can’t add to life and though I 
have knowledge if I do not have love then my life is going to be 
incomplete. No one in this world is smart enough to overcome what is 
needed by the power of love in human life and human relationships. 
 
The third thing that I would call to your attention tonight. 
Number 1, without love all that I say is ineffective. 
Without love all that I know is incomplete. 
And then the Bible says without love all that I believe is insufficient. 
Look at what Paul says, he says: 
 
Though I have all faith (verse 2) so that I could remove mountains but 
have not love I am nothing. 
 
I can believe. I can have faith and faith is important and faith is 
significant. But the Christian faith is more than simply embracing a 
bundle of truth. It is more than simply arranging doctrinal propositions 
in your mind. And while faith has substance, a faith that does not have 
the work, the effect of love is an inadequate faith. And clearly in his 
comparison here Paul says faith is important but he also says that what 
ultimately will last is love. James says: 
 
Faith without works is dead. 
 
And one of the works of faith is love because Jesus, when we believe in 
Him, changes us to make us loving people. And so faith as important as it 
is and as significant as it is, is ultimately a means to the end and it 
ultimately takes us to a life, a life that is filled with love. So without 
f…love all that I believe is insufficient. Love puts us in touch with God 
and it puts us in touch with our times and it’s love that makes us capable 
of being used by God, not just because we believe some body of polemic 
truth but because of the fact that we live the truth in life with hearts 
that beat with love. So without love all that I say is ultimately 
insignificant and without love all that I know is incomplete and without 
love all that I believe is insufficient and without love all that I give 
is insignificant, it’s insignificant. Look at what he says here: 
 
Though I bestow all my goods to feed the poor, (verse 3) and though I give 
my body to be burned, and have not love, it profits me nothing. 
 
What I give is insignificant if I don’t give it out of a motive of love. 
You know people do give for other reasons besides love? People give 
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because it ultimately gives them fame and notoriety. Many people give for 
selfish reasons, they just have a lot and they use what they have to 
leverage greater popularity, greater notoriety, greater attention to 
themselves. And yet while it is possible and you’ve heard this, while it 
is possible to give without loving it is impossible to love without 
giving. And when I love the natural outflow of my life is to give. So 
therefore the greatest issue is to live a life that is motivated by love 
so that my giving is not insignificant giving but it is significant 
because it is marked, it bears the mark of Christian love and of Christian 
values. [pause] 
 
And then there’s a 5th thing that Paul reminds us and that is without love 
all that I accomplish is inadequate. Without love all that I accomplish is 
inadequate. Though I bestow my goods to feed the poor, that’s what I give 
and though I give my body to be burned but I have not love it profits me 
nothing. You can have many achievements in life. Your name can be on the 
who’s who. You can have all kinds of things that are accolades, all kinds 
of accomplishments, all kinds of service that you do, but Paul says if you 
don’t have love then ultimately it is inadequate. Now we know in our world 
that fanaticism can lead to radical action, just as love. We know in our 
world today that radical terrorist’s are willing to kill themselves and 
others because of hatred. But that is the exact opposite of everything 
that the gospel of Jesus Christ proclaims. Because what Christ always 
calls us to is laying down our lives with love for others. And did He not 
ultimately demonstrate this for us? 
 
“Greater love has no man than this then to lay down his life for his 
friends.” 
 
And the most beautiful, precious picture of the love of God for us is our 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ coming, stripping Himself of all of those 
benefits and all of those purgatives of His life and deity and coming and 
being God taking on human flesh and coming in the likeness of man and 
suffering to the point of death. The Bible says, even death on the cross. 
And so the accomplishments of my life are ultimately to be measured by the 
accomplishment motivated by love. 
 
Mother Teresa was once asked how she’d accomplished so many great things 
in her life and this is what she said, she said: 
 
“None of us can do anything great on our own but we can all do a small 
thing with great love.” 
 
Well I believe that’s what the Bible is telling us here. It’s not how much 
can I accomplish it’s how much can I love. Because when I love then the 
result of my love is incredible accomplishment because the motivation of 
my life is pure and the vision of my life is strong because I live to 
benefit other people and in the audit of my life, in the end of my days 
what’s going to matter is how much did I love. That’s what God’s gonna 
measure some day. He’s not gonna measure how many awards do you have, how 
many degrees do you have, how many jobs have you had, how much money have 
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you made; God’s gonna measure one thing in life and that is how much have 
you loved. Because ultimately God is love. And so Paul says here, I can 
have the eloquence of a orator, I can have the knowledge of a genius, I 
can have the faith of a miracle worker, I can have the generosity of a 
philanthropist, I can have the dedication of a martyr but if I don’t have 
love it doesn’t count. So let me make it real simply. Let me give you the 
bottom line. Here it is… 
 

LIFE – LOVE = 0 
 

That’s it, that’s the message of 1st Corinthians 13. Life minus love equals 
nothing. This is the equation that God wants to have settled in our hearts 
because we tend to give so much energy and so much time and so much focus 
to all of these things and none of them are bad in and of themselves but 
they’re all wrong if they are not connected, rooted and motivated by love 
for God that spills out into love for other people. Because what God wants 
is a people who are peculiar in their love for Him and the love of God’s 
flowing through them to the lives of others around them. So it is the 
challenge of Paul, Paul the apostle not Paul McCartney; heh, all we need 
is love. That’s what we need, we need love. 
 
Well, all that’s my introduction to get you started, just to sort of lay 
the background and get things going and I know you’re sittin here saying, 
okay we need love, so what? Tell me how? Well I’m gonna do that, it’s just 
gonna take me 6 weeks to do it and so I just wanted to get you ready 
tonight by helping you to see it. [pause for slight congregation laughter] 
But having said all of this let me just bring it down to what we do need 
to walk away from here with tonight. Because I do think that if we see the 
picture of what God has outlines as being the greatest quest of life, the 
quest to love and to love our neighbor as ourself. Then that means that 
there’s something that God’s love has to do in me, there’s something more 
than what is natural to me in this life. And so here’s what it is. 
 
Number one, I must be convinced from the deepest part of my life that God 
loves me and that I matter to Him. I must be convinced from the deepest 
part of my life that God loves me and that I matter to Him. I can talk all 
I want to about love but until you have tasted real love, the love of God 
for you, you, all…all that I can say, everything we can talk about is 
going to ultimately fade and fail unless you are convinced of God’s love 
for you. The Bible says: 
 
“God so loved the world that He gave His Son, Jesus, that whoever believes 
in Him would not perish but have everlasting life.” 
 
And God has not only spoken His love, God has demonstrated His love in the 
person of Jesus Christ. And the convincing truth is to how much God loves 
you and God loves me is the Cross, because the Cross is the picture of 
God’s sacrifice for human beings who are not worthy of it but who 
ultimately are the recipients of His mercy and of His grace. And tonight 
we must be convinced to see how much God loves us and to embrace that 
reality in life and to live that life with the action that I now am 
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willing to lay down my life for others because of how much He has loved 
me. So I must be convinced in the deepest part of my live that God loves 
me and that I matter to Him. 
 
Secondly, I must be changed by the transforming love of Christ. Not only 
must I believe it but I have to experience the change and to be changed 
such that my life is being reshaped, my priorities are being reordered and 
reorganized so that the out flow of my life is one where people who get 
near me get near a love connection. Heh, that’s it! My life becomes a love 
connection in the holy sense. Because people who get near me begin to 
touch and to feel and to taste the love of God. You see when you’ve 
experienced what the love of God offers you, something for nothing, 
forgiveness, freedom, the removal of guilt it just changes everything 
about you. And that love is so powerful and so pervasive that you just 
can’t live the way you did anymore. You want to treat people differently 
because you owe a great debt to Someone who has treated you differently. 
And so the love of God changes you. 
 
And then I must finally be controlled by the Holy Spirit to exhibit the 
kind of love that God expects to flow through me. Hear me tonight! You and 
I cannot do this we can’t bite our lip, grit our teeth, walk out of here 
and say, I’M GONNA GO LOVE PEOPLE! [pause for congregation laughter] You 
can’t do it. It’s impossible! The only way that we can ever be the kind of 
lovers that God wants us to be is through the power of His Holy Spirit 
working in us. In the book of Romans chapter 5 in verse 5 the Scripture 
speaks of this. The Bible says in Romans 5 in verse 5: 
 
Now hope does not disappoint, because the love of God has been poured out 
in our hearts by the Holy Spirit who was given to us. 
 
And the Holy Spirit has been put inside of me so that I can have a 
completely new capacity to love as God intends for me to love. And the 
only way that I can love my wife and the only way that I can love my 
children and the only way that I can love you and you can love me is when 
the Holy Spirit is present and powerful in my life because that love is an 
unfailing love. 
 
In a wonderful book that I picked off of my shelf and was thumbing through 
the other day entitled, The Great Commandment Principle, David Ferguson 
writes these words: 
 
“Our world needs a relevant, vibrant body of believers who will serve as a 
shelter in life’s storm, a refuge from the pressures of life, a sanctuary 
of hope where hurts can be healed and spiritual needs can be met. Christ 
is the answer, we sincerely believe it but the needy world has every 
reason to question the relevance of the answer if our lives and our 
ministries fail to exude great commandment love.” 
 
That’s the cost, for us to be connected with God and connected to one 
another in the spirit of love, that we might indeed reflect the love of 
Christ a love that never fails, to a world that so desperately needs His 
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love. 
 
I don’t know what the condition of your heart may be as it relates to love 
tonight. It may be that in your life there’s been great injury by people 
who said, or were supposed to love you. It may be tonight that you are 
here and that there has been a… a lack of love throughout your lifetime. 
But I want you to know that whatever others may have failed to do Jesus 
Christ can do fully and completely in your life, beginning first with 
extending His love to you in the free gift of eternal life so that you 
might be saved. It all begins with making that vertical connection to God 
through the Lord Jesus Christ, One Mediator between God and man, Jesus 
Christ and if you’ve never put your faith and trust in Christ I want to 
urge you and challenge you, not just to hear a message about love and the 
need to love people but the need to experience the love of Christ. And if 
that’s something that’s never happened in you, in just a moment I’m gonna 
pray and I’m gonna invite you to pray with me and when we finish praying 
I’m gonna just ask you to take that little a… worship guide that you 
received tonight and inside of there, there’s a card and on that card it 
simply says, I want to make a life connection with Jesus Christ and before 
you leave tonight I want to ask you just to take a moment and to check 
that box and as you walk out the door tonight I want you to put it there 
in one of those boxes, there, there, there, each entrance and let us know 
that tonight you’ve received Christ. For others of you, you know that 
connection but you wanna get connected with Prestonwood and while we do 
not always give a formal invitation here on Wednesday night we do want you 
to know that the door is wide open for you to make a decision with 
relationship to Christ and this church. And so tonight if there is a 
desire in your heart to get connected to the ministry of Prestonwood I 
wanna ask you to take time to, to let that be know or any of the other 
needs that are there. If there’s a prayer need that was surfacing earlier 
that did not get addressed I wanna encourage you to take time to write 
that prayer need on this card and again you can simply leave it in those 
boxes because that’s a way in which we can reach out to you, minister to 
you, connect with you and that’s what we wanna do. We want you to make the 
greatest love connection in the world, the connection with Christ and with 
a body of believers, a family that will love you and encourage you and 
build you up in the faith of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
 
Father I thank you tonight for Your Word and it’s power. I thank You for 
men and women who’ve come to this place and who have participated and who 
have listened and who have shared in this time together. And Lord I pray 
right now if there’s any person here who is never experienced the changing 
love of Jesus [soft background music begins] that right now they would 
hear and embrace and know that You love them and that You Lord Jesus came 
and died on the cross for them, and Lord right now that they would simply 
say dear Lord Jesus I believe that You are the Savior, the Son of the 
Living God. Jesus I know that I’m a sinner. Lord I need to be saved. 
Others have failed me. Jesus You’ve promised never to fail me and that if 
I would call upon Your name I would be saved. Lord Jesus come into my life 
tonight. Take control of my life. Give me the power to live and to love as 
You intended life to be. Father thank You for doing what you promised. 
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Lord what I can’t see tonight You can and I believe that You’re moving and 
working in hearts and I give You thanks tonight for what You’ve done and 
what You will do as a result of this time together. I pray for others Lord 
who need to be gathered into this family that You will lead them into it 
and make them a part of it tonight and that Lord there’ll be a commitment 
of heart that will result in a service and a love experience in life, more 
than they’ve ever known. I thank You for blessing us and coming together. 
I trust You to bless us and Lord to use us as channels of love as we leave 
and I thank You for what we have shared in prayer and what we have shared 
in praise and what we have shared in Your Word tonight. Shape us to be 
full of the love of Jesus we pray in Your name. Amen. 
 


